St Bernadette Knight's Of Columbus #7355 Minutes of meeting 7/11/2023

The meeting was called to order by Grand Knight Craig Portier @ 7:00 pm. He opened the meeting with a prayer and the pledge of Allegiance.

The roll of officers:

GK Craig Portier P DGK James Cherry E Chap Andre Melancon E FS Maurice Evans P

Tres Gerard Vedros P Adv Ralph Mitchell P War Richard Daigle P OG Marvin Redmond P

IG Edward Pinell P 1YT Andrew Vedros E 2YT Woddy Louviere E 3YT Mark Duplantis P

Rec Mark Bascle P Chancellor Al Hargis E

Also present Special Guest

A motion was made by Al Hargis to dispense with the reading of the minutes and accept them as published and seconded by George Swindell. The motion passed unanimously.

The Financial Secretary gave a report stating all bills had been turned over to the Treasurer for payment. He also reported the monies that came in were reported to be \$100 from dues. Disbursements totaled \$1,138.25. A motion to accept the FS report as presented was made by Andy Dufrene and seconded by Chad Chatagnier. The motion passed unanimously.

The Treasurer gave a report stating that all bills and communications were paid and current. A motion to accept the Treasurers report was made by Chad Chatagnier and seconded by Andy Dufrene. The motion passed unanimously.

The Grand Knight moved on to unfinished business. There was no unfinished business.

Craig then proceeded to New Business. Craig talked about the council purchasing a Kiosk with Books for the back of the Church to be ordered from Knights Gear Supplies. He also informed the Council that he thought that we would do 3 fund raisers in the next year and that he would be holding a budge meeting to prepare a working budget for the year. Craig appointed a finance committee consisting of himself, Gerard Vedros as the chair, Mark Duplantis, Mark Bascle and Maurice Evans. There being no further business, Craig Closed new business.

Craig then moved on to the Grand Knight's report. In the GK report Craig thanked everyone for the help with Fr James See ya later party and stated he needed help setting up for the garage

sale. He would also need help with the Setup and cooking for the parochial teaches on August 4th. The food setup would be done August 3. Craig also stated that the Kids at Steubenville had a great time and were very appreciative of the funds we donated to help sponsor their trip. Craig was going to call TARC to ask about the Hayride for Halloween.

Mark Bascle reported on the Patriotic Program and that the new program would be out early August for the new Columbian Year. Ben Cherry talked about help needed for the trivia night in August and asked for help getting door prizes for the event on the 19th.

Craig then moved on to the Good of the order. Craig announce that Paul Prejean was the Knight of the Month and the Peanut Doiron Family was the family of the month.

The Grand Knight adjourned the meeting at 8:00 as no further business needed to be brought before the council.

Mark K. Bascle

Past Grand Knight and Recorder/Secretary